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Dear Parents 
 

School Council Voting 
A reminder to all parents that we have 
extended the voting period for School 
Council until Monday 20 March at 
4:00pm. 
 

This extension is due to the late arrival 
of ballot papers. Most families did not 
receive their ballot papers until last 
Friday. This delay was caused by 
Australia Post who no longer 
guarantee next day delivery. 
 

Lateness 
It has come to my attention that many 
students are continually late and do 
not arrive in class up to 15 minutes 
after the start of the day. 
 

This means students can miss the 
initial parts of lessons, enter specialist 
classes late and more importantly miss 
valuable learning time. 
 

Could you please help us ensure that 
all students are in class and ready to 
learn by 9.00am each day. 
 

Parent Teacher Meetings 
These important meetings will take 
place next week and we expect that all 
parents will make a meeting time with 
their teacher. This meeting will focus 
on sharing information about your 
child and areas for future learning. 
 

The online booking system was 
opened on Tuesday morning. Please 
ensure you book your time so you do 
not miss out next week.  There is an 
attached flyer with the instructions. 
 
Planning Week 
Planning week will take place in the 
last week of term. During planning 
week our teachers spend the day 
together completing detailed planning 
for Term 2 to make sure we meet the 
needs of your child. 

To facilitate planning day your child’s 
specialist classes will take place on the 
same day. 
 

Planning Days will be as follows: 
Monday 27 March : Grades 5&6 
Tuesday 28 March : Prep 
Wednesday 29 March : Grades 1 & 2 
Thursday 30 March : Grades 3 & 4 
Friday 31 March : Specialist 

Rob Csoti 
 

Prep and Year 1 Parent 
Reading Session 
On Tuesday 14 March over 60 parents 
attended our reading workshops held 
in the staffroom. 

We discussed how we teach reading in 
the classroom and broke down the 
strategies that we use to get kids 
excited about being readers. 
 

The highlight was when Nicole read 
with Winnie (1D) and Leonard (1K) to 
show how to support your own child 
when reading books at home. 
 

The two students were absolutely 
amazing and read confidently, even 
showing off their knowledge of 
punctuation including ellipses! 
 

The feedback from parents has been 
fantastic and more parent workshops 
will be offered in maths and writing 
later this year. 
 

Thanks to all that came along, it truly 
is a partnership between home and 
school. 

15 March 2017 
No. 4 

Newsletter 

CALENDAR 
Thursday 16 March 

7.15pm School Council  
 

Friday 17 March 
Grade 5 & 6 Sport 

 

Monday 20 March 
3.00pm Assembly with  

Grade 2 choir performing 
 

Wednesday 22 March 
Summer Sport Round Robin  

for Grades 5 & 6 
 

Thursday 23 March 
Fire Ed - Prep 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
(flyer attached) 

 

Friday 24 March 
Try & Pick Grade 5 & 6 Sport 

 

Thursday 30 March 
Bookstore visit - 5S 

 

Friday 31 March 
Try & Pick Grade 5 & 6 Sport 

 

End of Term 1 
Early finish at 2.30pm 

 

Monday 17 April 
Public Holiday - Easter Monday 

 

Tuesday 18 April 
Term 2  Resumes 

 

Friday 21 April 
Grade 5 & 6 Sport Practice 

 

Monday 24 April 
3.00pm Assembly - Orchestra 

performing 

Friday 31 March 
End of  Term 1 

Assembly 2.15pm 
Early finish 2.30pm 



P A G E  2  

The biggest take home message was to help build 
confident, happy readers through your attitudes and 
building a routine for home reading that works for 
your family. 
 

See you at the next workshop. 

Sara Walsh 
 

Elwood Swimming Team 2017 
I would like to congratulate all of the students who 
tried out for the swimming this year.  
 
There were 67 students trying out and from those 
students, we had 28 represent Elwood Primary School 
and compete against other schools in the Balaclava 
District. All of the swimmers were amazing and we 
were runners up by only one point to Elsternwick PS.  
 
There were 20 students who then progressed through 
to the Beachside Division Carnival.  Unfortunately, 
even though our students tried their best, no-one  made 
it through to the Regionals. 
 
Congratulations again to all of the students who 
participated in any of the swimming events and also a 
big thank you to our wonderful parent community for 
volunteering and supporting us along the way. 

To view the gallery from our District Carnival, click on 
the following link:  
http://www.elwoodpspe.com/district-swimming-
carnival.html 

Sam Casey 
 

You Can Do It 
This fortnight we will be focusing on: Taking turns  
Almost every day at school we need to take our turn. 
Sometimes it is in the classroom and other times, 
outside in the yard. In the classroom we may need to 
wait for our turn to see the teacher or to use some 
equipment. In games, we need to take our turn to bat 
or bowl and all sorts of play.  
 

When turn taking, it is important to wait patiently, 
allow others to finish and give others a chance to have 
their go too. 
 

You Can Do It! 

Camps, Sports & Excursion Fund 

(CSEF) 

If you hold a Centrelink, Pensioner Concession or a 
Veteran Affairs Gold card you may be eligible to 
apply. You must also be a parent or legal guardian of 
a student attending a registered government  primary 
or secondary school.  Please see the office for details.  
 

Manners Matter 
Almost every day at school there are people who help 
us and who we help too. 
 
In the classroom we can help our friends and our 
teachers and outside in the playground, we often help 
out students from other classrooms and especially 
some of the younger students at our school.  
 
Hopefully when we help out our friends, teachers, 
parents or people around us, they will usually 
respond with “thank you.” 
 
A polite way to respond to someone saying thanks; is 
to say - `You're welcome.'  
 
Other ways of saying “you’re welcome” can include, 
“no worries” or “no problems.” For example, a friend 
might say, “Thanks for helping me with my work” 
and we can respond with, “No problems” because it 
is informal and we know each other well. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If an adult such a teacher or parent says “Thank you 
for helping me,” we should respond with “You’re 
welcome”. 
 

Thank you and “You’re welcome” is another way to 
show people around us that we are kind, caring and 
considerate Elwood Primary Kids. 
 

Our Global Calendar 
Each newsletter will inform you of global events and 
is a way to celebrate significant cultural and 
environmental events. This section of the newsletter 
is a terrific springboard for conversations at home! 
So, what’s on in the coming weeks? 
 

17 March: St Patrick's Day 
Saint Patrick's Day, or the Feast of Saint Patrick (Irish: 
Lá Fhéile Pádraig, "the Day of the Festival of 
Patrick"), is a cultural and religious celebration held 
on 17 March, the traditional death date of Saint 
Patrick (c. AD 385-461), the foremost patron saint of 
Ireland. 
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18 March: National Day of Action against Bullying 
and Violence 
The theme of the day encourages parents and families 
to take a stand together with school communities and 
recognise the important role that everyone plays to 
stop bullying. 
18-26 March: Cultural Diversity Week 
Cultural Diversity Week is held annually in March. 
The Week provides an opportunity for all Victorians to 
celebrate our cultural, linguistic and religious 
diversity, with a variety of events and activities taking 
place across the State. For information and events visit: 
www.mult icul tura l .v ic .gov.a u/pro jec ts -and -
initiatives/cultural-diversity-week/blank 
 
20 March: Naw Ruz (New Year) - Baha'i 
Naw-Ruz (`New Day') is the Bahá'í and Iranian new 
year. It occurs on the date of the vernal equinox, and 
symbolises the new life of spring.  
 
20 March: International Day of Happiness 
Do something, big or small, to take part on 20 March 
and bring happiness to others. 
Website: dayofhappiness.net/ 
 
21 March: World Down Syndrome Day 
Down syndrome is a naturally occurring chromosomal 
arrangement that has always been a part of the human 
condition, exists in all regions across the globe and 
commonly results in variable effects on learning styles, 

physical characteristics or health. Adequate access to 
health care, to early intervention programs and to 
inclusive education, as well as appropriate research, 
are vital to the growth and development of the 
individual. 
 
21 March: Harmony Day 
Harmony Day is a day of 
cultural respect for 
everyone who calls 
Australia home - from the 
traditional owners of this 
land to those who have 
come from many  
countries around the world. By participating in 
Harmony Day activities, we can learn and understand 
how all Australians from diverse backgrounds 
equally belong to this nation and enrich it. 
 
Enjoy your upcoming weeks, whatever it holds or 
whatever you are celebrating!  

Nicole Richards … Assistant Principal 
 

Attachments:   
Clean Up Australia  
Book School Interviews Online 
Qkr Promotion 
CSEF Funding 
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